
CHESHIRE EAST COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of the Communities Overview and Scrutiny 
Committee

held on Thursday, 19th November, 2015 at Committee Suite 1,2 & 3, 
Westfields, Middlewich Road, Sandbach CW11 1HZ

PRESENT

Councillor C Andrew (Vice-Chairman)

Councillors E Brooks, M Grant, S Pochin, J Rhodes and M Warren

In Attendance

L Gilbert – Portfolio Holder for Communities
R Christopherson - Senior Partnerships Manager - North
D Clark - Area Partnership Manager - South
K Hercules - Principal Manager - Local Area Working

27 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

An apology for absence was received from Councillor G Baxendale

28 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 

Consideration was given to the minutes of the meeting held on 24 September 
2015.

RESOLVED

That the minutes of the meeting be approved as a correct record and signed by 
the Chairman.

29 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

There were no declarations of interest

30 WHIPPING DECLARATIONS 

There were no whipping declarations

31 PUBLIC SPEAKING 

There were no members of the public present wishing to speak.

32 COMMUNITY HUBS 

 



Further to previous discussions and recent visits to Community Hubs, Members 
had requested reassurance and further information on the roll out programme, 
how services would be integrated, volunteers, long term sustainability, and 
transforming neighbourhood services in Macclesfield. 

The Council had received a £90,000 grant for Delivering Differently in 
Neighbourhoods. The aim of the programme was to provide financial support for 
12 months and expert advice to local authorities to redesign services to be 
delivered at neighbourhood level with the involvement of local people and 
organisations. DCLG believed that by delivering locally and involving 
communities in the design and delivery of services, authorities would be able to:

 Tailor services to match local need, delivering better outcomes for local 
communities

 Achieve efficiencies by eliminating wasteful activity and duplication of 
effort.

 Increase community resilience and manage down demand.

The programme aimed to gather evidence of effective neighbourhood delivery 
models, including  case studies and cost benefit analyses, and disseminate this 
more widely. It was agreed that community hubs may be able to provide some of 
the services being withdrawn by the Housing Associations.

Following Members recent visits, R Christopherson and D Clark  attended the 
meeting to discuss the ongoing work at Longridge Welcome Centre in Knutsford 
and Barnies Social Centre in Crewe.  The Community Hub networks for the 
various pilot schemes were outlined to members, which highlighted the different 
needs for different areas. 

Members suggested that one of the best ways to make residents aware of the 
services and opportunities available was through social media, it was agreed that 
this should be developed further.

In October 2015 the franchise model had been awarded to Barnies in Crewe and 
the Welcome in Knutsford.  It was noted these organisations were responsible for 
safeguarding. However the authority would provide support through training, 
raising awareness and a detailed  information pack.

RESOLVED

That further information on the roll out programme be received at a future 
meeting.

33 WORK PROGRAMME 

Consideration was given to the work programme. It was agreed with the Portfolio 
Holder for Communities that Members needed to be involved in policy 
development at the early stages of development rather than reports being 
brought to the Committee for signing off.

It was agreed that Members would receive a training session on gypsy and 
travellers at the informal meeting scheduled to be held on 18 February 2016.



RESOLVED

1. That Members be involved in policy development at the early stages of 
development.

2. That Members receive a training session on gypsy and travellers at the 
informal meeting scheduled to be held 18 February 2016.

The meeting commenced at 10.00 am and concluded at 11.35 am


